

Lucille Collard, MPP / Députée

Ottawa-Vanier

May 8th 2020

Dear Falun Dafa community,

As the Member of Provincial Parliament for Ottawa-Vanier, I am pleased to extend my warmest greetings to the Falun Dafa community for the 28th anniversary of the public introduction of Falun Dafa celebration.

This celebration has been recognized for helping people improve their spiritual, mental and physical well-being which are so important during a global pandemic. During these times, we need to continue to find ways to celebrate from a distance.

I have great respect for the principles of truth, benevolence and forbearance, which guide the Falun Dafa movement. I am proud to join numerous leaders in opposing the persecution of practitioners to ensure that all can practice their faith freely. Ontario will continue to be a place that welomes all individuals such as the Falun Dafa Community.

I wish all followers of Falun Dafa continued spiritual growth, harmony and health during these difficult times.

Sincerely,

Lucille Collard, MPP

Ottawa-Vanier